President’s Report

“Mark" my words

Welcome to the start of the new Jaycees year! This is
my first attempt at writing a column for the Wise Fox
so be patient with me. The time since my election bas
flown by, with only a few bumps so far. The first
general meeting went smoothly and I learned quite a
few things right off, such as who really runs the
meeting. In case your wondering-it's the whole group
who sets the tone!

We have three new members to add to our roster Bill
Wall, Michelle Turenne and Doug Leschak. Bill King
has a yew baby girl and ex-Jaycee Donna Sacchetti has
just had a baby girl also. Best wishes to these new
additions and firture Jaycees!

This past weekend the state boards were held in
Taunton at the Holiday Inn, with three members of the
new board attending JOTS-Joe Catalano, Lynda Walsh
and me. Quite a bit was learned about the Jaycee
history, the Jaycee senate, and the Yankee Corps.
Camp Lincoln Hill was talked about quite extensively
and interestingly enough, it was noted that every state
runs a similar camp or project. In the past questions
arose asto whether JOTS was worth attending...well, I
wish tosay I certainly feel it is! The Foxboro Jaycees
were recognized as the only chapter in the state with
all the tax filings and necessary documentation up to

date. Congratulations goes to our past two treasurers,
Cheryl Cushman and Scott Miller. These two did a
fantastic job, and I would like to thank them for their
endless work and efforts!

Also, your President has already put his foot firmly in
his mouth at this meeting and challenged the rebuilt
Taunton Jaycees to a softball game. This game may
turn into a "round robin" type challenge, with Dave
Wilson (past President of the Mass. Jaycees)as the
Umpire.

This month has been very busy with all the Founders
Day projects getting up to speed. The concession
committee has had their first meeting, the shooting
gallery is being worked on at Gordon Wilhelm's house,
and work was started on the float at Steve Krug's
kouse. Lisa Loomis has cidered the giow items and a
central sales location is being looked into for this year.
The membership area has a new idea for a booth that 1
am sure will be a great a success. The Jaycees will be
well represented once again at Founders Day this year!

Thanks to the Fire Department five additional Jaycees
can now administer CPR. Other projects in the works
are the road race and father's day essays.

Our next meeting will be one of the most important
meetings of the year, when we all get to review and
vote on the 1995-96 budget. I hope to see everyone
participate in this process! Food will be on hand, free
of charge!

I see money in
your future

aycees
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COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT
“CHICO” DI CICCO

Hi!
This is my first report for The Wise Fox as CD Vice-President. I hope this year
will be successful for the Jaycees.

Share (Deb Mullen) Deb has been doing this program from the start. Lynn Butler will be
helping her with the paper work. Deb would like to thank Dave Brown for all of his help
with Share. Volunteers are needed for table set-up, truck driving, loading and unloading,
and clean up on the last Saturday of each month. Give Deb a call if you can help.

Sand For Seniors (Pete Jamieson) Ed Groh is attempting to revitalize a list of seniors.
The buckets will hopefully be picked up by the next GM.

Concerts on the Common (Lynn Butler) Lynn and her committee have scheduled the

following concerts:  June 15 Foxboro High School Jazz Band
June 22 John Michaels Band
June 29 The Reminiscents
July 6 John Hicks & Revolution
July 13 Windwood Hollow and Landslide
July 20 The Jaycee Band

All Night Grad Party (Beth Finch) This event is being held on June 4th. Beth has
recruited approximately five volunteers to help with set up.

Ramp Project (Carl Bertolino) Carl is working with the Discretionary Fund and will
relay information at the GM.

Founder's Day Float (Steve Krug) Steve's committee has been hard at work with the goal
of another first place!

Road Race (Bob Hickey) The first committee meeting resulted with a great deal of
information. A tentative date is set for September 9. More details will follow at the GM.

Youth Coalition (Chico) This event will take place on August 1, from 6 - 10 p.m. on the
Foxboro Common (In case of rain, the Legion Hall). This event is geared towards the
younger generation of Foxboro. The Jaycees will have the opportuniy to set up a
membership booth, concessions, and advertise upcoming events. A good chance for us to

attend and wear our Jaycee T-shirts!

Father's Day Essavs (John Dillon) John will be picking up the essays during the first
week of June to be judged. Winners will hopefully be announced by the next GM.
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Basketball Clinic (Greg Loomis) This event will occur in September. Greg is hoping for
lots of volunteer help! He'll be calling you!

Camp Lincoln Hill Volunteers are needed to help clean up the site on June 3 & 4.
Hopefully by now you have already done your duty by volunteering your time to help out.

Discretionary Fund Thank you to Beth F inch, Linda Walsh, Chris Mullen, Bill Wall, and
Dave Brown for helping with this project. Food was collected from the post office for
the discretionary fund.

Chico, CDVP

LETTER FROM THE EDITOR

Thank you, “Forest Hickey™ for the help in getting me started on this monthly

newsletter.
I have added a calendar-I hope everyone finds it helpful. _Please tell me any dates you want
highlighted in next month’s calendar.

SEE YOU AT THE FOUNDERS DAY CELEBRATION!

Thanks...Eileen

FOXBORO
aycees MEMBER OF THE UNITED STATES JAYCEES 5/31/95
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P.O. Box 301

wWwarriors FOXborough, MA 02035
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I'm sure you are aware that the girls’ varsity basketball team has had an exceptional season this year.
After completing a season undefeated in the league, they won the Hockomock League Championship, the
. Division Il South Sectional Championship, the Division 1l Eastern Regional Championship, and, finally, the
™y Division Il State Championship. To say we are proud of such an outstanding achievement would be an
understatement. It is our contention that this team, above all other girls' varsity teams that Foxboro has ever
fielded, deserves special recognition. N is to that end that we are addressing this letter.
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Coach Damish has approached the association with a request to help him honor the girls with “state
champion” sweatshirts and rings, so that they will remember their shining moment forever. He is placed in the
unenviable position of trying to honor these girls with no financial support from either the town or the school
administration. Though the association has been quite supportive of the school teams this season, our funds are
not what we hope they will be in years'to come. The “new” association has only been in existence from the
beginning_of this season and has not had the time to prepare itself for the kind of “special” circumstances that
have occurred this season. We are adamant, however, in our support of the teams and will not allow the giris’
accomplishments 1o go unrewarded! Therefore, we are turning to some of the more established organizations in
Foxboro for donations towards the girls' state championship. We can think of no other organization better suited
than the Foxboro Jaycees! Your involvement in such fundraisers as the annual pancake breakfast, hosted by
your organization in order to support CYO basketball, shows your support of our youth and your commitment to
giving our children the opportunity to be involved in healthy recreational activities. The Foxborough Basketball
Association would appreciate any donation that the Foxboro Jaycees could make towards the 1995 Girls Division
il State Champion Basketball Team. Please send a check payable to The Foxborough Basketball Association to
the above address and mark on it “for the girls state championship™. Thank you in advance for your support!

Board of Directors

Pat Rouba, Boys' Team Coordinator
Leo Lentini, Girls' Team Coordinator
Donna Mason, Member-at-Large
Linda Burtt, Member-at-Large

John Kelley, President

Tim Fraumann, Vice-President
Steve Hickox, Treasurer

Paul Hansen, Fundraising

'l' FOXBORO
- #avceec
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Kennedy-Donovan Center, Inc.

Administrative Offices

One Commercial Street « Foxboro » Massachuseits 02035
Teieohone: 508-543-2542 « FAX: 508-543-9488

April 14, 1995

Foxboro Jaycees
P.O. Box 169
Foxboro, MA 02035

Dear Friends,

On behalf of the Kennedy-Donovan Center, thank you verv much for your one-hundred dollar program
book sponsorship for the 8th Annual Founder's Gala.

The Founder's Gala, scheduled for the evening of Friday. May 5, 1995 will honor Robbi Grogan for her
years of outstanding efforts on behalf of individuals challenged by multiple disabilities and special needs.
This event, which is the agency's largest fund-raiser, attracts over 325 friends of Kennedy-Donovan Center
and fearures dining, dancing, silent auction, raffie and award presentation.

Your kind sponsorship will help ensure the overall success of the (ala. Proceeds from the event will
support the over 3,000 infants, children, adults and families challenged by developmental disabilities that
presently receive services from the Kennedy-Donovan Center. Services offered throughout Southeastern
and south central Massachuserts include Early Intervention. Residential Programs, Developmental Day
School, Specialized Home Care, Respite Care, Intensive Day Services and Family Resource Services.
We are very pleased that you are a part of our 8th Annual Founder's Gala. and thank you for your kindness.
Through vour generosity you truly symbolize the Kennedy-Donovan Center motto -

"One Person Can Make The Difference”

Again, thank you for your friendship and enduring support.
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Paul J. Hudson *
President/CEO -
Luelio Hennessey Donovan . . .
founder/Special Agvisor ‘One Person Can Make The Digference™
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"FOXBORO DISCRETIONARY FUND
T ORRAINE GARLAND, SECRETARY 6 ROBERT STREET  FOXBORO, MA 02035
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LAST YEAR ID RAN 53 PROJECTS, THIS YEAR JOHN AND | HOPE = |
T0 RUN OVER 65 PROJECTS BOTH OLD AND NEW, LOFTY |5
ASPERATIONS WE KNOW, BUT WITH YOUR HELP | KNOW WE
CAN DO IT.
Meetings and Programs - -
This year we are trying something new, two, two, two people instead of one,] [
would like to welcome Aimee Emery and Dawn Cleveland to the ID team, any e
uestions, comments or suggestions shouid be made to them. o

# Degrees of Jaycees - Beth Finch

ollyball - Brian Smith

Brian has done a stellar job, attendance is up, asperations are high.To relieve 2
some stress meet at the Ahern gym,7:00PM every Monday, (Set, Spike).

1 Pick up Softball - Patti O’'Hara =
ftball will start June 12th at the Jaycee field at 6:00PM sharp.Grab your Bat E5
and get a swing on spring.

Prizes as well as a barbecue are all part of the entrance fee ($25)
Bring a guest, what a perfect opportunity to introduce someone to Jayceesi!l!

CPR Final Report - Aimee Emery
Somebody tried to choke the CPR doll, (she thought it was her daughter),

Shame on you Sandy.
Five people were certified, if you can, take the course, maybe sawe a life.

Questions? Call Joe or John.  Tilliee time,  Joe Catalano,

aycees MEMBER OF THE UNITED STATES JAYCEES 5/31/95
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MEMBERSHIP REPORT
June, 1995

Founders Day Membership Booth...
Deb Murray and her committee are working hard on this and are eager to start signing up
new members. We've purchased a new 90's kind of looking booth to be used for years to
come. It will make it's first appearance at Founders Day and then will be available for any
project it's needed for.

Activation Tee Shirts... _
Tom Sawran did an awesome job at distributing the shirts to all who deserved them.
Cathy Hickey has come forward to chair the project this year. I'm looking forward
to her new ideas on this. Thank you Tom for all your hard work and Cathy for
volunteering to chair the project this year.

Cable Ad...
John O'Neill and his committee are working on the ad. They are asking for anyone who has
video of Jaycess at work to contact them. This will be a great tool for promoting membership
and I for one am real excited about this project.

I'd like to take this opportunity to welcome three new members who were sworn in at the May
GM.

Michelle Turerme ¥ Bi)] Wall ¥ Do“ﬂ Leschek

Thanks Joe and Lynne Catalano for bringing Michelle. I'd love to see everyone grab a friend
and bring them to the next G.M.

Looking forward to an excellent year!

Lynda Walsh
V.P. Membership

FOXBORO
aycees MEMBER OF THF, UNITED STATES JAYCEES 5/31/95



SECRETARY'S REPORT

—

CHRIS HEBERT

~ Howdy, y'all (well,
somebody's gotta
say it).

I'd like to start by
wishing our new
Wise Fox Editor,
Eileen McHugh, a
whole lot of luck
O in the coming
year. Also, many
thanks to Lynn
Butler, for all her
help getting me
started in this
illustrious
position!

CONGRATULATIONS

Carl Bertolino and
Chico DiCicco, Jaycee
picks for "Gem of
Norfolk County."

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE
CONGRATULATIONS go to:

» Donna Sachetti -
BABY GIRL. ¢

Bill King -
BABY GIRL ¢

Meetings and Programs
Appointment (made by Joe
"The Orb" Catalano) -
Aimee Emery and Dawn
Cleveland ( thanks for the
shirt, girls!)

A motion was passed
allowing associates to
vote.

DONATIONS

A $500 donation to the
Foxboro Basketball
Association, to be used for
championship rings and
sweatshirts for the Girls
Division III State Champs,
was voted on and passed.

KUDOS TO ALL NEW
CHAIRPERSONS:

Bceb Hickey...Road Race
Carl Bertolino.. Ramp Project
Cathy Hickey....Activation

T- Shirts

Deb Murray...Founder's Day
Membership Booth

Greg Loomis...CYO
Basketball Clinic

John Dillon...Father's Day
Essays

and

Lynn Butler, who'll be
helping Deb Mullen with the
Share Program.

May Membership Awards:
Rooster - Chico DiCicco

Project of the Month -
Candidates' Night Jim
"Repo Man" Hebert
Jaycee of the Month -
Lynda Walsh

And last, but certainly not
least, a well-deserved Frog
to Jim "Did I do that?"
Eastman, for his superior
lung capacity and his perfect
aim!

aycees
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Ways and Means-Carl Bertolino

Hi!

This is your new Vice President of Ways and Means
and I would like to thank you for your vote of
confidence for this year. If at any time you come up
with an idea to raise money for the chapter please
give Beth or me a call and we will see if we can
make it happen.

Now for the news!!

FOUNDERS DAY

What a day! As I write this
report it is still a week away
and I've been in constant
contact with all of may
chairpersons.

CONCESSION STAND

Deb & Chris Mullen-June 10
Chris and Debbie have been working hard with their
committee and have everything well in hand. They are
going to construct two grills that can be used for other
events such as New Members BBQ, Clam Bake, and
the Christmas Tree Sales. Our concession stand will
also be noticed above the crowd with signs to ID us
from across the field.

If you haven’t heard, our concession stand will be

N\
SHOOTING GALLERY
Gordon Wilhelm-June 10
Gordon has set up the gallery and has taken inventory
on all the bells and whistles to make sure they’re all
there. This project has always been a crowd pleaser

with the kids.

QLO WST. ICKS

Lisa Loomis-June 10
Lisa found out that our supplier from last year went
bankrupt and she had a lot of shuffling to do, but I
must say that she did an excellent job. Not only did
she get them on consignment but she got them at a
cheaper price than last year. Good job, Lisa.

CHRIS, DEBBIE, LISA, AND GORDON ARE IN
DESPERATE NEED OF MANPOWER AND THEY WILL
EE WORKING TOGETHER CALLING EVERYONE ON
THE ROSTER. PLEASE GIVE THEM AN HOUR OR
MORE OF YOUR TIME IF YOU CAN.

HAUNTED HOUSE

Beth Finch August -- October

At this time I want to say that I have total confidence
in Beth and her position as my Director and
chairperson of this project. On May 31 she held her
second informal committee meeting where she
gathered ideas for the theme. Nothing has been
decided upon yet. Beth and I are also in the process
of introducing the Haunted House and the Foxboro
Jaycees to the Newly formed Franklin Jaycees. They
will be taking the place of the Plamville Jaycees since
we have been told their Charter is no longer in
existence.

I know this year is going to be a great year and I ask
for your patience and prayers.

opentill after the Fireworks. THANKS
FOXBORO
aycees MEMRER OF THFE TINTTED STATES TAVOEES 5/31/95



FOXBORO JAYCEE CALENDAR
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_ The Foxhoro Jaycees

P.O. Box 169
Foxboraugh, MA 02035-0169
(508)S43-0712,

FOXBORO
aycees MEMBER OF THE UNITED STATES JAYCEES 5/31/95
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